
Overbrook 
Attendance  Center 
202 W. 7th Overbrook, KS 66524 

 
To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: January 7, 2014 
Subject: December Building Report 
 
Giving Tree   

Overbrook students and staff worked together to gather donations for families in need.  With the 
donations of ham from O’Bryhim’s Thriftway, we were able to provide a nice Christmas dinner for 
several of our families.   
 
Reward movie 
 The students enjoyed an afternoon of popcorn and movie on December 6th as a reward to filling 
the OAC Bucket.  The bucket program which we started in September rewards students for good 
character traits.  As the students are caught making good choices they earn cotton balls for their classroom 
bucket.  When the classroom bucket is full, they earn a small class prize, along with dumping their class 
bucket into the big OAC bucket.  We have seen an improvement in behavior as the buckets have been 
filling up. 
 
Germs, everywhere! 

We had a lot of illness at school the month of December.  On December 6th we had over 40 
students absent.  We have been keeping everything as clean as possible and our hope is after winter break 
a lot of the illnesses are gone.    

 
Music Programs 

The kindergarten and first grade music programs were on December 12th.  Both programs went 
really well, and the gym was packed full! 

 
Santa’s Workshop 
 Santa’s workshop was a great success as all students were given a chance to participate.  A big 
thank you to all the parent helpers! 
 
Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center.  
  

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 
to date 

13/14 
Totals 

Total Number of Office 
Referrals for Discipline 

 
7 

 

 
19 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
12 

 
7 

 
 

 
 

 
 

ISS ½  2    
 
Overall the numbers look better than last year.  I am really happy with the bus discipline referrals.   


